Major Paul A. Cennady, Oil County Supply Mfg. Co., Coffeyville, Kansas.

Dear Major:

After your leaving I went over to see Dean Lawson regarding the possibility of obtaining four hours in physical education. He told me that he had gone over the whole matter with you and that it was not possible for him to make further concessions.

He mentioned the fact that you seemed especially pleased with the concessions that they made you, and I assure you I did not press the matter to the point of embarrassment. He said that you had just been in to tell him good-by and to assure him that you would be glad to cooperate with him for the University in any way possible. He likes you very much, and I assure you I did not embarrass you in any way in endeavoring to get you the four extra hours. I could not do this. I trust that you know I did all I could in your behalf.

new work, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCATAB

Director of Physical Education.